
 
 
 

 
 

VIA FAX AND MAIL 
 
 
    June 5, 2006 
 
 
 
Mr. Peter Schramel 
Suffolk County Department of Health Services 
15 Horseblock Place 
Farmingville, NY  11738 
 
Re: Additional Sanitary Leaching Pool Results 
 1735 Express Drive North 
 Hauppauge, New York 
 FPM File No. 894-06-01  

 
Dear Peter: 
 
FPM Group (FPM) has completed additional work at the above-referenced property in 
accordance with the recommendations in our April 24, 2006 Investigation Results letter.  The 
work was performed on May 17, 2006.  A site plan is attached showing the site features and 
sampling locations.   
 
A backhoe was utilized to uncover three sub-grade sanitary leaching pools that were previously 
detected during the geophysical survey conducted in April 2006.  The locations of the pools are 
shown on the attached site plan and are identified as LP-17, LP-18, and LP-19.  Please note 
that the piping configuration was confirmed to be somewhat different than shown in our April 24, 
2006 letter.  The configuration of the piping indicated that LP-19 is connected to CP-1 and is the 
primary overflow pool.  A connecting pipe was observed between LP-19 and LP-17.  A piping 
connection was also observed between LP-17 and LP-16.   
 
At each pool, the depth to water and depth to sediment were measured and a sediment sample 
was collected from the 0 to 2 foot interval, in relation to the sediment surface.  Sediment 
samples were collected from each structure using a decontaminated stainless steel hand auger.  
Each sample was containerized and shipped under chain-of-custody procedures to a New York 
State Department of Health-approved laboratory for analysis of parameters required by the 
SCDHS.  The sediment sample results are compared to the SCDHS Action Levels.  The 
attached Table 1 shows the summarized laboratory analytical results. 
 
The results indicate that no targeted compounds were detected in LP-17 and LP-18 at 
concentrations above the SCDHS Action Levels.  The compound p-isopropyltoluene was 
detected in LP-19 at a concentration slightly above its SCDHS Action Level. 
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Based on these results, FPM recommends that the impacted sediments associated with 
leaching pool LP-19 be removed and properly disposed.  An end-point sample should be 
collected from the remediated structure to document that remediation is complete.  This work 
will coincide with additional remediation work previously outlined.  As previously outlined, septic 
tank CP-1 and leaching pool CP-2 will also be remediated. 
 
Please confirm that the SCDHS concurs with the above-described recommendations or provide 
your comments.  The SCDHS will be notified at least one week in advance of any remedial 
work.  If you have any questions, please contact me at 737-6200, ext. 228.   
 

Very truly yours, 
 
 
 

Stephanie O. Davis 
Senior Hydrogeologist 
Department Manager 

 
SOD:tac 
Attachments 
 
cc: James Maggio 
 James Ray, Esq. 
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